
From: Don Gallo <don.gallo@dgallolaw.com> 
Sent: Saturday, June 01, 2024 7:46 PM 
To: Norman, Michele R - DNR; Michalets, Linda M - DNR 
Cc: Ethanj@milwaukeeplating.com; brooke@milwaukeeplating.com; 'Liello, 

Joseph'; Kevin Hedinger (kevin.hedinger@gza.com); James Drought 
(james.drought@gza.com); John Schneider 

Subject: Milwaukee Plating Company, NON, dated April 18, 2024, BRRTs #02-41-
000826. 

 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization.  
Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is 
safe. 

 

Michele and Linda: 
 
This email is to provide you a status update on the remedial activities planned 
and in process to address the alleged non-compliance at Milwaukee Plating 
Company (“MPC”), specifically the TCE vapor impacts to the neighboring 
property to the south located as 1422 Vel R. Phillips Ave, Milwaukee, Wi. 
 
As I stated to Linda a few weeks ago, we have been working with MPC’s 
historical general liability insurance carrier(s) to provide coverage for some of 
the ongoing and future remedial costs.  This effort is coming together, and we 
have submitted some historical costs and a plan for future remedial activities 
to accomplish NR 726 case closure, i.e. future costs to address this issue and 
achieve NR 726 Case Closure.  We are currently planning on remedial 
activities to address the offsite vapor migration.  Joe Liello/TRC is currently 
working with the plant staff regarding the proposed NR 708 Immediate Action 
addressing the building venting system that is directed into the alley south of 
the MPC facility.  We will have a more defined work plan for your review in the 
next couple of weeks or less and Kevin Hedinger/GZA and James Drought/GZA 
are working on the NR 726 Case Closure for the facility. 
 
Please note that Al (Alford H.) Mattacotti is deceased as recently, I believed, 
as Sunday,  5-26-2024.  The company is now run by his wife, Karen 
Mattacotti.   Key persons at the facility include Brooke Smith, Office Manager 
and Ethan Jacoby, Assistant Plant Manager and EHS Compliance Manager 
and Chris the Plant Manager of Operations. 



 
We plan to have a response to each of you with a work plan in the next two 
weeks.  We appreciate your consideration as we work through resolution of 
the insurance coverage issues for funding the remaining remedial 
activities.  We hope to proceed with implementation of the proposed remedial 
activities promptly upon submittal of the remedial work plan. 
 
Donald P. Gallo  

Gallo Law, LLC  
1386 State Road 83  
Hartford, WI 53027  
Don.Gallo@dgallolaw.com  
414-507-6350 
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